MINUTES FOR THE GOUND WATER DISTRICT 63-S (Stewart Gulch)

PRESENT

MEETING ON MARCH 8, 2007

Helen M. Miller

Ken Neely

Joe Terteling
Andrew Terteling
Dave Hendrickson
Garnette Monnie
Lori Graves
Vicky Music

Ed Squires

Rose E. Ryan
Mary E. Ryan

Minutes from the March 2007 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:

1.

The checking account has a current balance of $675.92 and all bills have been
paid to date. '

2. Dave will send use each a bill for our assessment due.
New Business:

1. The water master’s report from Oct. 1* 05-Sept. 30, 06 (water year) was
discussed.

2. The withdrawals from 2006 were lower. The wells at 36™ and Hilt Road were
shut down and the Quail Hollow well was not used to extent as in the previous
year,

3. Water masters bill for 2006-2007 was $2801.37.

4. Lori discussed the requirements for monitoring of wells in our district. She
talked about frequency and measurement of the wells. We will need to
discuss when we need to monitor and how many times.

5. We need to consider the order of the Boise Front agreement

6. Discussion about the settlement agreement between Edwards and Terteling
and they may need to monitor more frequently than the rest of the wells in 63-
S.

7. Elected Ken Neely as our water master.

8. We set the next meeting date for Thursday, March 13, 2008, at 1:30 at the
Quail Hollow Golf Course Clubhouse.

Meeting adjourned 2:20 pm.
Submitted,

Mary E. Ryan
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